
 
  
 
April 4, 2024 
 
VIA E-MAIL & HAND DELIVERY 
 
Mike Conklin, Director 
Environmental Affairs Department 
Town of Wilton 
238 Danbury Road 
Wilton, CT 06897 
Mike.Conklin@wiltonct.org 
 
 
Re: Extension & Continuance of Public Hearing; App. WET#2918(S) 

Address:   64 Danbury Road, Wilton, Connecticut 
 Applicants:  Wilton – 64 Danbury Road Owner LLC (Owner) 
   Fuller Development, LLC (Contract Purchaser) 
 
Dear Director Conklin: 
 
As you know, our firm represents Wilton – 64 Danbury Road Owner LLC and Fuller Development, 
LLC (collectively, the “Applicants”) in the above-referenced application (the “Application”).  It 
has come to our attention that Cardinal Engineering, the third-party reviewer of the Application, 
is unavailable for the April 11, 2024 meeting of the Inland Wetlands Commission of the Town of 
Wilton (the “Commission”).  As such, the Applicants grant the Commission a second extension1 
of fourteen (14) days to allow the public hearing on the Application to continue to the 
Commission’s next regularly scheduled hybrid meeting on April 25, 2024, beginning at 7:30 pm.2  
Since the public hearing for the Application opened on February 22, 2024, the Applicants have 
granted a total of twenty-eight (28) days of extension to date.  Per General Statutes §§ 22a-32 and 
8-7d(a), the Applicants may only grant extensions totaling a period of sixty-five (65) days, leaving 
the Applicants with thirty-seven (37) additional days of extensions to grant.   
 
The Applicants also request that the Agenda for the April 11th meeting clearly state that the public 
hearing regarding the Application will be continued to April 25, 2024, and that the April 25th 
meeting will take place at 7:30pm and may be attended via Zoom (with the link to attend virtually 

 
1 The first extension of fourteen (14) days was granted by way of my letter dated March 19, 2024, permitting the 
Commission to continue the public hearing from March 28, 2024, to April 11, 2024.   
2 Pursuant to Sections 163-167 of Senate Bill 1202, hybrid meetings allow for members of the public to participate 
in person at Room 30 of the Comstock Community Center, located at 180 School Road in Wilton, CT, or join the 
Zoom meeting via the link published on the Commission’s meeting agenda. 
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posted on the Commission’s April 25th agenda, to be posted on the Commission’s website) or in 
person at the Comstock Community Center, with the Room number indicated, located at 180 
School Rd., Wilton, CT 06897.  The Applicants further request that this same information is 
announced during the Commission’s meeting on April 11th. 
 
As always, please contact me should you have any questions or require additional information. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Lisa L. Feinberg 

 
 
cc: E. Larkin, Elizabeth.Larkin@wiltonct.org 
 Project Team 


